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Correspondence from Germany 

(From Matheus Hantschko) 

---------- 

Post 107 near Spremberg, Lower Lusatia 

March 30, 1914 

 
Worthy Volksblatt Readers in far away Texas! 

   The month of March, specifically the 

first half, was stormy and brought much 

rain but no cold weather worthy of 

mention. The meadows and most of the 

low-lying lands are flooded. It is 

noteworthy that the flooding does not 

cause any damage, to the contrary, it is 

beneficial since it enhances grass growth 

as the water recedes and remains almost 

level. But, if the flooding occurs during 

hay harvest, losses will certainly be 

recorded: as a farmer once jokingly 

remarked about his wet hay: “it won’t 

continue to develop as it may happen, at 

times, with grain.” -- From Luebenau in 

the Spree Forest it is reported: It is 

extremely interesting to walk on the 

Woschofeka path these days. Like a snake, 

it winds its way through the flood. The 

water stands high enough on both sides so 

that a row boat could glide across the 

meadow to reach it. The foot path barely 

rises above the water in which many pikes 

are now rushing about in order to spawn. -- 

We presently have the most beautiful 

sunshine and with it, it is quite warm. The 

city councilor and factory owner Adolph 

Kossack died on March 18th at the age of 

53 and was laid to rest this afternoon on 

Georg Hill. The morel mushrooms are 

beginning to grow but are still very small. 

New plantings are continued by women 

and children on deforested woodlands. A 

strange accident occurred in Schwerzau, 

Saxony: A seven year old girl was playing 

with other children in the cemetery when a 

grave stone suddenly tipped over on top of 

the poor child. The head injuries were so 

severe to result in instant death. -- Signing 

off with greetings to the Volksblatt and all 

its reader 

       The Railroader 

 

Translated by John Buerfeind

 

http://www.wendishresearch.org/

